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FIG Education Foundation Report





Contributions to the FIG Education Foundation during fiscal year 1999 (ending 28 February) were $16,274.74. Total current assets held by the Foundation as of 28 February, 1999, were $27,790,55.  





Sixty-one people registering for the Working Week in Sun City, South Africa (31 May - 4 June, 1999) each contributed R200 (200 South African Rand) to the Foundation through check-off on their registrations for a total of R12,200 (approximately $2000 - not included in the 28/2/99 balance).  For future Congresses and Working Weeks registrants will be invited to contribute to the Foundation by voluntary mark-off on their registration forms the equivalent of either $25 or $50.





The directors of the Foundation met during the Working Week at Sun City. Elected as president of the Foundation for the coming four years was Prof. Holger Magel, incoming vice president of the American Bureau and future president of FIG during the term of the German Bureau from 2004 through 2007.





The directors have established as policy to begin making distributions from Foundations funds when the principle balance reaches the $100,000 level, after which annual earnings on the principle will be distributed according to the stated purposes of the Foundation which are:


To provide education in surveying,


To promote the development of national associations of surveyors,


To promote high standards of education in surveying,


To assist in the development and use of appropriate technology,


To encourage research in all disciplines of surveying,


To promote the exchange of surveying personnel,


To promote the role of and educate surveyors in the management of natural and man-made environments, and


To support FIG in providing an international forum for the exchange of information about surveying and for formulating policies in respect of the use, development and management of land and marine resources.


